
 

 

 

 

March 31, 2023 

 

The Honorable Kay Granger    The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

  Chairwoman        Ranking Member 

House Appropriations Committee   House Appropriations Committee  

Republicans      Democrats 

H-307 The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 

Washington, DC 20515    Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairwoman Granger and Ranking Member DeLauro: 

I am requesting funding for the Rehabilitation of the Bridge on State Route 6 over the Delaware 

River Project in fiscal year 24. The entity to receive funding is the Pennsylvania Department of 

Transportation (PennDOT), located at 55 Keystone Industrial Park, Dunmore, PA 18512. The 

funding would be used to implement rehabilitation activities, like replacing the existing bridge 

deck and completing minor steel repairs, to extend the life of the bridge. The funding is an 

appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will delay the need for a costly bridge replacement 

project in the future, while also ensuring the safety of the 17,478 vehicles traveling between 

Northeastern Pennsylvania and Southeastern New York using this bridge.  

The project has a Federal nexus because the funding provided is for purposes authorized by Title 

23 USC 133. 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 
Sincerely,  

 

 
Matt Cartwright  

Member of Congress 
 


